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Geysers Road over Frasier Creek Bridge Replacement Project 

Sonoma County 

Jackson Ford

Jackson.Ford@Sonoma-County.org (707) 565-8356

Cloverdale, Sonoma County 

The Sonoma County Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) proposes to construct a new bridge on the 
existing alignment of Geysers Road over Frasier Creek. Traffic on Geysers Road will be conveyed over a one-lane 
temporary bridge that will be constructed on the upstream alignment. The temporary bridge will require temporary 
reinforced concrete spread footings. The hillside where the temporary bridge will be constructed has a steep slope. In 
order to retain this hillside, a temporary shoring wall is required along the northwest side approximately 120 feet in 
length. After demolition of the existing bridge and construction of the new bridge is complete, the temporary bridge 
including the abutments and shoring walls will be removed and the adjacent hillside will be graded back to a stabilized 
slope.  
The new bridge will be 80 feet long, the new abutments will be located further up the creek bank from the existing 
abutments. A single span bridge is proposed, consisting of a cast-in-place reinforced concrete box girder type 
approximately 32ft wide, with two 11ft travel lanes and two 3ft shoulders, with no bike lanes or sidewalk. 

All project impacts have been mitigated to less than significant.  Work adjacent to and within a waterway. Mitigations 
have been proposed for BIO- 1- Mitigation Measures for Erosion and Sedimentation Control, BIO-2- Mitigation Measures 
to Prevent Accidental Spills and Pollution, BIO-3- Mitigation for Lost Riparian Habitat, BIO-4- Mitigation to Prevent of 
Spread of Invasive Species. Additional Mitigation measures have been proposed to reduce adverse impacts to special 
status species with potential of occurring within the project area. CUL-1 and CUL-2 Measures have been developed in 
the Cultural Resources/ Tribal Cultural Resources sections to ensure no adverse impacts to potential unanticipated 
archaeological/ Tribal Cultural Resources.  



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

The Lead Agency is not aware of public controversy related to the proposed project. 

Trustee Agencies associated with the project are the California Department of Fish and Wildlife (1600), North Coast 
Regional Water Quality Control Board (401), and the U.S. Department of Army Corps (404), Sonoma County Permit and 
Resource Management Department. 


